Association of Connecticut Library Boards

Connecticut State Library

231 Capitol Avenue

Hartford, CT 06106

Date: April 14, 2022 at 10:00 a.m.

Location: Zoom meeting

Present: Gail Richmond, Denise Stankovics, Jan Glover, Wendy Berlind, Carol Mikulski 
Missing: Sue Phillips, Dawn LaValle, Barbara Leonard
Call to Order:  President Gail Richmond called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. 
Secretary’s Report:  It was moved (Carol) and seconded (Jan) to accept the minutes of the March 10, 2022 meeting. The motion passed with one abstention (Denise did not attend the march meeting).
Treasurer’s Report: Sue Phillips submitted the treasurer’s report which showed a bank balance of $30,419.31 as of April 14. Survey expenses were $689.50 for printing, collating, and postage.
President’s Report:  Gail Richmond reported that Willington, Monroe, and Middletown have requested Board Basics sessions. She and Carol are about to revamp the presentation and the Powerpoint that goes along with it to make it more interactive.
FOCL Report: FOCL has not met since Barbara’s last report, so nothing new.
State Library Report:  Dawn LaValle sent the following news: the State Library board will be requesting written reports from all outside organizations. Maureen Sullivan is chair of the State Library board. More information will be coming from the office. There was a question as to whether the ACLB has a liaison to the State Library board.
Old Business: 
Newsletter:  Denise asked for ideas for the June newsletter. It was agreed that we will stop sending the newsletter to state legislators as we now have over 200 names on the mailing list, enough to qualify for reduced postage.
Survey:  Jan and Carol mailed out the survey a few weeks ago and await returns. Jan is willing to collect all the surveys and analyze the results; Carol offered to help. Surveys are due back by June 1. Jan read some suggestions from her library director regarding Board infrastructure and recruitment and retention of Board members.
Responsibilities and tasks of the ACLB: Several responsibilities were listed: membership renewals, mailings, conferences or webinars, newsletter, website, new email, post office box. It was decided to return the State Library DLD phone number to the ACLB website noting that it is for questions pertaining to governance and state statutes. There was a discussion about the cost involved for setting up a Zoom account for presenting webinars. There was more discussion on revamping the Board Basics presentation with topics such as board infrastructure and recruitment and retention of trustees.
New Business:  
The Future: A possible schedule for fall seminars was outlined:                                            mid-September, FOIA presentation with Tom Hennick                                                      mid-October, Board Basics                                        




     mid-November, board member job description and recruitment and retention of members                                                                                                                   There was a discussion of finding a means for board members to register for conferences and Wendy offered to test “sign Up Genius.”  Eventbrite was also mentioned.
Adjournment:  

It was moved (Jan) and seconded (Denise) to adjourn the meeting at 11:01 a.m.  The motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,


Wendy Berlind, Secretary

Late in April, we learned that Jack Clonan, who had been helping with the ACLB website, was moving out of state.  We contacted Wafaa Razeq, a librarian at Russell Library in Middletown, and, after she was interviewed by Wendy, agreed to hire her for occasional website updates for a $30 hourly fee. All board members agreed by email.

 
